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At this point you should have
received all of your tax
documentation. If something is
missing, please reach out to us or
download your documents online.

Stay tuned for an upcoming 1st
quarter market commentary call in
April.

Tax filing season is
here again. If you
haven't done so
already, you'll want
to start pulling things
together — that
includes getting your
hands on a copy of
your 2017 tax return
and gathering W-2s,
1099s, and

deduction records. You'll need these records
whether you're preparing your own return or
paying someone else to prepare your tax return
for you.

Don't procrastinate
The filing deadline for most individuals is
Monday, April 15, 2019. Residents of Maine
and Massachusetts have until April 17, 2019, to
file their 2018 tax return because April 15,
2019, is Patriots' Day and April 16, 2019, is
Emancipation Day.

Filing for an extension
If you don't think you're going to be able to file
your federal income tax return by the due date,
you can file for and obtain an extension using
IRS Form 4868, Application for Automatic
Extension of Time to File U.S. Individual
Income Tax Return. Filing this extension gives
you an additional six months (to October 15,
2019) to file your federal income tax return. You
can also file for an extension electronically —
instructions on how to do so can be found in the
Form 4868 instructions.

Filing for an automatic extension does not
provide any additional time to pay your tax.
When you file for an extension, you have to
estimate the amount of tax you will owe and
pay this amount by the April filing due date. If
you don't pay the amount you've estimated, you
may owe interest and penalties. In fact, if the

IRS believes that your estimate was not
reasonable, it may void your extension.

Note: Special rules apply if you're living outside
the country or serving in the military and on
duty outside the United States. In these
circumstances you are generally allowed an
automatic two-month extension (to June 17,
2019) without filing Form 4868, though interest
will be owed on any taxes due that are paid
after the April filing due date. If you served in a
combat zone or qualified hazardous duty area,
you may be eligible for a longer extension of
time to file.

What if you owe?
One of the biggest mistakes you can make is
not filing your return because you owe money.
If your return shows a balance due, file and pay
the amount due in full by the due date if
possible. If there's no way that you can pay
what you owe, file the return and pay as much
as you can afford. You'll owe interest and
possibly penalties on the unpaid tax, but you'll
limit the penalties assessed by filing your return
on time, and you may be able to work with the
IRS to pay the remaining balance (options can
include paying the unpaid balance in
installments).

Expecting a refund?
The IRS is stepping up efforts to combat
identity theft and tax refund fraud. New, more
aggressive filters that are intended to curtail
fraudulent refunds may inadvertently delay
some legitimate refund requests. In fact, the
IRS is now required to hold refunds on all tax
returns claiming the earned income tax credit or
the refundable portion of the child tax credit
until at least February 15.

Most filers, though, can expect a refund check
to be issued within 21 days of the IRS receiving
a return. However, delays may be possible due
to the government shutdown.
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Quiz: How Much Have You Thought About Health and Health-Care
Costs in Retirement?
When planning for retirement, it's important to
consider a wide variety of factors. One of the
most important is health and its associated
costs. Thinking about your future health and the
rising cost of health care can help you better
plan for retirement in terms of both your
finances and overall well-being. This quiz can
help you assess your current knowledge of
health and health-care costs in retirement.

Questions
1. Health-care costs typically rise faster than
the rate of inflation.

True.

False.

2. You could need more than $500,000 just
to cover health-care costs in retirement.

True.

False.

3. Medicare covers the costs of long-term
care, as well as most other medical costs.

True.

False.

4. The southern, warmer states are generally
the healthiest places for seniors to live.

True.

False.

5. If you're concerned about health-care
costs in retirement, you can just delay your
retirement in order to maintain your
employer-sponsored health benefits.

True.

False.

Answers
1. True. The average inflation rate from 2010 to
2017 was less than 2%, while the average
spending on prescriptions, doctors, and
hospitals grew between 4% and 5%. From
1970 to 2017, annual per-capita out-of-pocket
spending on health care grew from about $600
to approximately $1,100 (in 2017 dollars).1

2. True. In 2017, America's Health Rankings
projected that a 45-year-old couple retiring in
20 years could need about $600,000 to cover
their health-care costs, excluding the cost of
long-term care. The same report projected that
about 70% of those age 65 and older will need
some form of long-term care services. And
according to the Department of Health and
Human Services, the average cost of a
one-year stay in a nursing home (semi-private
room) was $82,000 in 2016.2

3. False. Original Medicare Parts A and B help
cover inpatient hospital care, physicians' visits,
preventive care, certain laboratory and
rehabilitative services such as physical therapy,
and skilled nursing care and home health care
that are not long term. Medicare Part D helps
cover the cost of prescriptions (within certain
guidelines and limits). Medicare does not cover
several other costs, including long-term care,
dental care, eye exams related to eye glasses,
and hearing aids. Seniors may need to
purchase additional insurance to cover these
and other services not covered by Medicare.3

4. False. Interestingly, America's Health
Rankings found that the five healthiest states
for seniors were (1) Utah, (2) Hawaii, (3) New
Hampshire, (4) Minnesota, and (5) Colorado.4

5. Maybe true, maybe false. Many people
believe they will work well into their traditional
retirement years, both to accumulate as large a
nest egg as possible and to take advantage of
employer-sponsored health benefits (if offered
beyond Medicare age). While this is an
admirable goal, you may not be able to control
when you actually retire. In a 2018 retirement
survey, nearly 70% of workers said they
planned to work beyond age 65; 31% said they
would retire at age 70 or older. But the reality is
that nearly 70% of current retirees retired
before age 65. Many of those individuals retired
earlier than planned due to a health problem,
disability, or other unforeseen hardship.5

The bottom line is that while it's hard, if not
impossible, to predict your future health needs
and health-care costs, it's important to work
these considerations into your overall
retirement planning strategies. Take steps now
to keep yourself healthy — eat right, exercise,
get enough sleep, and manage stress. And be
sure to account for health-care expenses in
your savings and investment strategies.
1 Consumer Price Index, Bureau of Labor Statistics,
2018, and Peterson-Kaiser Health System Tracker,
2018

2 Preparing for Health Care Costs in Retirement,
America's Health Rankings, 2017, and
LongTermCare.gov, 2018

3 Medicare.gov

4 Senior Report, America's Health Rankings, 2018

5 2018 Retirement Confidence Survey, Employee
Benefit Research Institute

According to the 2018
Senior Report from
America's Health Rankings,
social isolation is
associated with increased
mortality, poor health status,
and greater use of
health-care resources. The
risk of social isolation for
seniors is highest in
Mississippi and Louisiana
and lowest in Utah and New
Hampshire.
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Investment advice offered through
PFS Partners, LLC, a Registered
Investment Advisor.

The opinions voiced in this material
are for general information only
and are not intended to provide
specific advice or
recommendations for any
individual. To determine which
investment(s) may be appropriate
for you, consult your financial
advisor prior to investing. All
performance referenced is
historical and is no guarantee of
future results. All indices are
unmanaged and cannot be
invested into directly.

The information provided is not
intended to be a substitute for
specific individualized tax planning
or legal advice. We suggest that
you consult with a qualified tax or
legal advisor.

How much does child care really cost?
Typical child-care fees vary widely by state, as do other living costs. But in all regions, the
average annual cost of center-based care for one infant now exceeds the average amount of
money families spend on food and transportation combined. Child-care costs for two children
exceed the median cost of housing for homeowners with a mortgage in 35 states and the District
of Columbia.

How can I get a tax break for child care?
More than 60% of children
under age six in the United
States have two parents in the
workforce.1 Many of these
working parents must spend a

burdensome share of their earnings on child
care, especially if they don't have relatives who
are willing and able to help out.

The following tax benefits may help you offset
some of the costs paid for a nanny, babysitter,
day care, preschool, or day camp, but only if
the services are used so you can work.

Child-care tax credit
Families with one qualifying child (typically age
12 or younger) can claim up to $3,000 per year
in child-care expenses; those with two or more
qualifying children have a $6,000 annual limit.
The credit is worth 20% to 35% of eligible
child-care expenses, depending on income. As
income rises, the credit amount drops until it
hits a minimum of 20% for households with
$43,000 or more in adjusted gross income.

For example, families with one qualifying child
can receive a credit of $600 to $1,050; those
with two or more children can receive a credit of
$1,200 to $2,100. A tax credit lowers a family's
tax liability dollar for dollar.

Dependent-care flexible spending
account (FSA)
Higher-income families may realize a bigger tax
benefit from an FSA if it is offered by an
employer. Up to $5,000 a year can be set aside
to cover eligible child-care costs for qualifying
children, and this money is free of federal
income tax and Social Security and Medicare
taxes. You are not allowed to use pre-tax
money from an FSA and take a credit for the
same expenses. However, after spending
$5,000 from an FSA, you may take a tax credit
for up to $1,000 in additional child-care
expenses if you have more than one child.
1 Child Care Aware® of America, 2017
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